
 

BSNL Employees’Union 
& 

Sanchar Nigam Executives’ Association (I) 
Kerala Circle 

 

 

Dtd: 07-08-2015 

To 

Shri.MSS.Rao 

Chief General Manager  

Kerala Telecom Circle, BSNL 

 

 

Sub:- Intensifying Organizational Programs-reg 

Ref:- Our Letter  dated 31-07-2015 

Sir, 

Your Kind attention is invited to the letter under reference. As there is no sign of settlement and 

further observing that the Circle management has decided to curb the ongoing organizational program 

by imposing disciplinary actions and ‘’no work no pay” etc on employees and officers undertaking 

hunger fast, the combined meeting of BSNLEU and SNEA associations has decided to intensify the 

agitational programme by conducting hunger fast in all SSA HQ in addition to the ongoing program at 

CGMT office along with non-cooperation with effect from 10
th

 Aug 2015. 

We expect that the management will resolve the issues by appreciating the realities. 

Thanking you 

Yours Faithfully 

 

 
George Varghese 

Circle Secretary 

SNEA(I), Kerala Circle 

 
K.Mohan 

Circle Secretary 

BSNLEU, Kerala Circle 

 


